Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes March 14, 2017
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 8:43pm at Jean Monefeldt’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Jean Monefeldt, Secretary

Dan Batson, Treasurer
Warren King, Director 1
Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 12/01/2016 were sent to board via email. Jean added that following the meeting, the board change meeting dates to Monday, via text message agreement. Dan motioned to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Warren and all were in favor.

Old Business
Bench was ordered, and will be delivered by April 1, 2017. Cost was $394.00.  Board approved the additional shipping cost, via email, of $228.29. Total cost was $622.29. Warren King volunteered to install for the POA.
Board discussed to go to Rockwell Nursery to purchase dogwoods to replace redbuds.  They will plant for free if three or more are trees purchased.  The board will purchase three or four dogwood trees..  Dan will take care of ordering and scheduling planting with Rockwell Nursery.
Treasurers Report given by Dan. Account balance $18,196.85.  We have one pending $622.29 for the bench.  Out of 61 paying lots, we have 5 lots unpaid and late.  Late notices will be sent this week.  Lot 9, 14, 23, 39, and 46 remain unpaid as of today. They will now owe a $25 late fee as well as yearly dues $120. Lot 55 overpaid dues by $5 (paid $125.00).  Lot 57 overpaid by $25 (paid $145). Dan will contact both home-owner’s to see if they meant to overpay, or require a refund.
Our water bill has been $7.54 monthly, with zero consumption, for several months.  Dan called, and they told us if we call to notify them that we have winterized, and request to be put on “vacation status”, we will not be billed this $7.54 monthly minimum for irrigation during the eight months we do not use it..  Dan went ahead and had us put on vacation status.
Liability insurance for the POA was paid for 2016-2017.  Bill was $1596.

New Business

It is election time for open positions on the POA board.  Positions open are President, Treasurer, Director 1. Nominations were not sent out in time to be returned by March 1st.  The notices are posted on the Face Book page of the POA.  Nominations will be open through March 31st, and must be submitted to the Secretary of the POA. Ballots will be mailed out and elections will be held in April.
Our annual neighborhood garage sale is scheduled for the last Saturday in April, which is April 29th this year.  Warren King will get flyers printed and notices in the newspapers. Board approved reimbursing for associated advertising printing costs.  

Easter Egg hunt will be Saturday April 15th.  Trish Ouei will be in charge.  

Next board meeting will be at 8:30p.m on Tuesday, April 18th, at Warren King’s house. 

Adjournment

 Motion to adjourn at 9:50p.m. by Warren , seconded by Brionne, all were in favor.
